
NEW LONDON GREENS

June 5, 2011, 6:30 pm
     at 19 Evergreen Avenue, New London

Minutes

In attendance: Pat Bolles, Ken Hanson, Mirna Martinez, Bud McAllister, Bob 
Stuller , Ronna Stuller

Guests: Mike Hatt, Sara Chaney

Minutes from the previous meeting were not available.

Treasurer’s report was not available.

State Central Committee
(1) New CTGP officers were announced: Co-chairs Ken Krayeske, Mike DeRosa, 

Ronna Stuller; Secretary Pat Kane; Treasurer Chris Reilly
(2) Proposed changes to CTGP bylaws: The 6 proposed changes were rejected. We 

agreed that initiating a process to review and update the bylaws holistically 
would be more helpful than making piecemeal edits.

Old business
(1) New London municipal elections November 2011: At this time, Ronna and Mirna 

are interested in running for Board of Education; Sara has offered to assist 
with platform and provide other support. A meeting has been scheduled for 
Tuesday, June 14, to work on platform. We are still seeking candidates for 
Council, and would consider one additional Board of Ed candidate as well. We 
have been distributing the NLGP platform statement widely, to provide our 
perspective on issues related to the mayoral race, though it seems unlikely at 
this time that we will run our own candidate for that position.

New business
(1) The NAACP dinner will be held on June 23; the deadline for placing an ad is 

June 10. Expenditure of $100 for a full-page ad was approved; Ronna will send 
the ad copy, and will contact Chris so he can send the check.  Tickets are still 
available at $50.

There were no updates or announcements.

Next meeting will be held on Sunday, July 10, at 6:30pm, at Bob & Ronna's, 19 
Evergreen Avenue.

Approved 7/10/11.


